# EXPERIMENTAL AIRCRAFT ASSOCIATION CHAPTER 1098 SHAWNEE, OKLAHOMA

The Shawnee, OK, EAA Chapter 1098 is an official chapter of the EAA, Wittman Airfield, Oshkosh, Wisconsin 54903-3089. Phone (414) 426-4800. Chapter 1098 was organized to promote aviation in the community, provide camaraderie, sharing of aeronautical knowledge and skills among those with interest in grassroots aviation and who share the objectives of the EAA. Chapter dues are \$20.00 per year, payable on January 1. Normally our meetings are held on the forth Sunday of the month at 2:30 PM in the Aviation Vo-Tech Building, Northeast corner of the Shawnee Airport, Shawnee, OK. Time, date and place is subject to change. Please check your newsletter for current meeting information.

Newsletter editor (NLE): GALE BRADEN, 13805 Edmond Gardens Dr., Edmond, OK 73013 TEL (405) 242-4815 E-MAIL galebraden@cox.net

Chapter Website is EAA1098.org or Facebook EAA Chapter 1098

Newsletter information: EAA Chapter 1098 publishes the newsletter once a month. Its purpose is to inform. Members are encouraged to submit aviation and member related articles to the NLE.

# EAA CHAPTER 1098\*\*\*\*\*\*\*OFFICERS & DIRECTORS 2014 & 2015

(PRESIDENT

GARY MANNING 13801CHANDELLE

NEWALLA, OK 74857(R) 405-793-1090

(VICE-PRESIDENT)

GARY BARENTINE 1016 PROSPECT CT EDMOND,OK 73034

(R) 405-359-1407 (C) 405-757-5697

(TREASURER)

JEFF SEEBACH 106 CARNEGIE CIRCLE NEWALLA, OK 74857 (R) 405-386-4586 (SECRETARY & WEB EDITOR)

LARRY DANKO 608 S MAPLE ST. Paden, OK 74860 (R) 405-932-5103

(TECHNICAL COUNSELOR)

GARY MANNING 13801CHANDELLE NEWALLA, OK 74857 (R) 405-793-1090

(DIRECTOR/ FLIGHT ADVISOR) (YOUNG EAGLES COORDINATOR)

DAVID AMES 14000 CHANDELLE NEWALLA, OK 74857

(R) 405-799-0357 (O) 405-799-3386

(DIRECTORS)
BILL RICKNER
16408 WALKER RD.
SHAWNEE, OK 74804
(R) 405-273-7903

CLINTON HAGAR \*Asst Y/E <u>Coordinator</u> RT 1 BOX 159B MEEKER, OK 74855 (R) 405-279-3886 (C) 405-567-55

### **VOLUME 23 NUMBER 3**

MAR 2017

The next meeting will be Sunday March 26, starting at 2:30 in a conference room at the Aviation Votech building on the Shawnee Airport.

#### EAA Chapter 1098 Minutes

February 26, 2017

# Attendance Members:

Larry DankoClinton HagarJan HintonGale BradenJoice MyersJeff SeebachGary ManningJohn MyersHerb RakestrawPat CohenourGary BarentineJoe ChristianDavid BestLarry HintonJim Veazey

#### **Visitors:**

Meeting was held at Gordon Cooper Aviation School Gary Manning opened the meeting at 2:30

#### **Old Business**

Gary Manning presented awards to Larry Hinton, John Meyers, Jeff Seebach.

### Meetings for 2017

Jan 22 Safety Wiring by Gary Manning, receive suggestions of the schedule for the rest of 2017.

Feb 25 AOPA Rusty Pilots Seminar at Chickashea Wings

Feb 26 Open Chapter Movie

March 26 Flight Advisor Larry Evensmeyer.

April 23 Registering your Aircraft

May 27.28,29 Tinker Air Show Will have booth space. Fly in on Friday leave on Sunday.

May 28 None

June 10 Bar-B-Q at Gary's

June 25 None

July 23 First day of Oshkosh

Many of our members will be gone, Gary Barentine will run meeting

Aug 27Oshkosh recap Larry Evensmeyer

Sept 24 Page Airport "Show and Tell' Larry Evensmeyer's Airplane should be back from the paint shop (hoping)

Oct 22 Open

Nov 19 Week early. Combined meeting with Chapter 24 Nov 26 Thanksgiving weekend

Dec Holiday Dinner

Dec 24

#### **Young Eagles Report**

See newsletter

## **Treasury Report**

Current balance in account \$4351.74 Dues for 13 paid members was received today. 2017 Annual membership are due

#### **New Business**

YE event March 11 at Sundance 9:00 AM. Putnam City group of About 15 kids.

#### Other Business:

Herb Rakestraw from Okemah has a complete BD-5 kit for sale, Make offer

He also has a Cavalier for sale, a wood and fabric plane with a lycoming O290. The aircraft has a gw #1000. he is asking \$7500 .

The aircraft are located at the Hascal airport. He can be reached Phone 918 623 1089 or 405 388 1446

### Program

February Chapter Video

## **Project Review**

Doug Garland

Kit Fox Got a good deal on Kit Fox in NC. Previous owner working on it ever

since April 2011

Steve Schmitt Rans 20 Both wings 80% built one wing ready for fabric

Pat Cohenour Lance Air couple lead weights in tail redoing some of the skins

Larry Evensmeyer RV 14 Amazing how well it comes together

**David Best** Avid Flyer Need to move fuel tank to wings all spec pdf early

> Bonanza Moved to Norman

Bill Stinson wings painted

clint kit fox still working on airplanes

Young Eagles:

Two Ace camps in June at Sundance. June 10 and June 24 around the 9:00 15 to 20 kids

March 11 Pitman City Jr. ROTC

March 25 Lawton Municipal Lawton STEM group 10 or so 9:00

Maybe a ye event at Tinker Ace camp will check

EAA air academy see web site

We are still looking for candidates for camp this year with chapter 24.

Last Year, the bean pot donation was about 800\$ 12 to 17 interested in going july early

Bill R's grandson, 14 yrs old, interested in flying

Chuck Lewis' grandson also 14

The chapters will pay for one week, the candidate will need to pay transportation costs.

12-13 age groups

14-15

16-17

Let Gary or Pat know if you have any additional candidates.

Larry Hinton announced the March 2 Thursday noon at Goldsby for beans and corn bread

The question was asked if are we going to have another bean deal this year?

Greg and Diane are planning a covered dish at their house in April or May

Motion was made to close meeting and seconded, and all approved.

**DUES ARE DUE** 

If you have not already paid, please do so at the meeting or by mail to our Treasurer, Jeff Seebach his address is located at the top of the newsletter. The dues are \$20.00 per year.

**NOTICE:** If you are receiving the newsletter but are not a member of the chapter and would like to become a member, please contact our Treasurer, Jeff Seebach and he will provide you an application. If you are already, a member of EAA National all that is required is to fill out our application and pay \$20.00 and you are then a member of EAA Chapter 1098. If you are unable or do not want to join at this time, you are still welcome to attend our regular meetings.